
Report on IQAC Training Workshop for Secretarial Staff  

Dates: 15–17 September 2025  

Venue: University Computer Centre, Teaching Block-II 

 

The Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) and Training Cell of Bhagat Phool Singh Mahila 

Vishwavidyalaya, Khanpur Kalan jointly organized a three-day training workshop for non-teaching 

staff from 15th to 17th September 2025 at the University Computer Centre, Teaching Block-II. 

The workshop was inaugurated with a Welcome Address by Prof. Ashok Verma, Director, IQAC, who 

also served as the chief coordinator of the programme. He underlined the need for continuous skill 

enhancement among non-teaching staff, emphasizing that efficiency, accountability, and adoption of 

modern technologies are essential for institutional growth. He stated that the objective of the 

workshop was to create opportunities for capacity building so that employees can contribute more 

effectively to the University’s development. 

The Hon’ble Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sudesh, delivered the Inaugural Address and highlighted that non-

teaching staff are the backbone of the University. She stressed the significance of discipline, 

commitment, and technical competence, calling such training programmes not merely formalities but 

essential platforms for strengthening professional capabilities. 

Across the three days, 44 participants from different departments attended technical sessions 

conducted by resource persons Mr. Sunil Kumar and Mr. Kamal. The sessions focused on data sorting 

and management, office applications, workflow improvement, and digital documentation practices. 

The training provided participants with hands-on learning experiences to enhance their efficiency in 

administrative tasks and adapt to modern office requirements. 

The Valedictory Session was graced by Prof. Shivalik Yadav, Registrar, as the Chief Guest. In his 

address, he congratulated the participants for their active engagement and urged them to put into 

practice the skills and values learned during the workshop, thereby contributing to a stronger 

institutional work culture. 

In his concluding remarks and Vote of Thanks, Prof. Ashok Verma, Director IQAC, expressed gratitude 

to the Hon’ble Vice Chancellor, Registrar, resource persons, organizing team, and all participants for 

making the programme a success. He reiterated that such workshops are a collective effort to build a 

more professional, efficient, and future-ready workforce at the University. 

The workshop successfully fulfilled its objectives of enhancing the competencies of non-teaching staff, 

equipping them with updated knowledge and skills, and motivating them to contribute more 

effectively to the University’s growth and development. 



 



 

 



 

 

 

 


